
STATEMENT OF REASONS 
 

NORTH SOMERSET COUNCIL 
(VARIOUS ROADS, A370, CONGRESBURY, NORTH SOMERSET) 

(SPEED LIMITS) ORDER 2024 
 
 
As part of its approved Bus Service Improvement Plan (BSIP), North Somerset 
Council proposes to extend the current 30mph speed limit through Congresbury 
on the A370 to include the new signalized junction being implemented at the 
A370’s junction with Wood Hill and Wrington Road. Furthermore, the speed limit 
on the part of Rhodyate Hill prior to the junction will be reduced to 40mph. 
 
The proposed speed limit changes to 30mph are intended to avoid danger to 
persons or other traffic using the road and the implementation of the 40mph limit 
is to support the changes at the A370, Wood Hill , Wrington Road junction and to 
help manage traffic speeds on Rhodyate Hill. 
 
 
Rob Thomson 
Head of Infrastructure (BSIP) 
North Somerset Council 
Town Hall 
Walliscote Grove Road 
Weston-super-Mare 
BS23 1UJ 
 
18th January 2024 
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